Licking Heights Alumni Association, Inc.

P.O.Box77, Summit Station, Ohio 43073

Meeting Minutes for February 25, 2014
Regular Meeting ( High School Media Center

Officers and Directors Attending:




 [A quorum was present].
Officers: Susan Baird, Bev DeNune, 
Directors: Dan McDonnell, Millie Schaffer
Members: Red Emswiler      

President Susan Baird called the regular meeting to order at 6:33 pm.  (Adjourned 7:30 pm)

Secretary’s Report: M/S/P

President’s Report: 


No Report

Vice President’s Report: 

No Report

Treasurer’s Report:  
Account Balance- Review of activity showed our present account balance as $2865.11
There was a discussion regarding the costs us regular postage vs. bulk mailing. The discussion was brought up as a result of the need to resend mailings. 
 

Old Business:

· Banquet Review and Discussion: Barb reported via phone that the caterer, Tim Cotterman is booked June 21st.  The search for a caterer will continue, with Route 62 being considered, as well as Capuano’s Catering. Desert and pricing for deserts are being looked into. Susan was to contact Nancy Smith regarding pricing for cakes/deserts. Millie mentioned that perhaps the committee can donate and ask for donations of deserts, such as pies, which will cut down on costs. The LH Alumni committee will provide soft drinks and water. 

· Officer Vacancies: There are still 2 vacancies to be filled on the Alumni Association: Secretary and Director.  It was discussed that Debbie take on the role of Secretary, which would leave two Director positions to be filled.  Debbie will inform the Board of her decision at the next meeting.
· Licking Heights Summer Fest: The Board discussed having a raffle for the summer  
      festival, which is being put on by the Licking Heights Education Foundation.  Mr.
      Emswiler was going to look into the cost of a J/D Gator to raffle off.  The Board would
      not only sell tickets at the festival, but would sell tickets at the LH Alumni banquet. The
      winning ticket would be drawn during the banquet. To be discussed further at the next
      meeting. Susan will get more information on the festival.
New Business: 

Committee Reports: 

a.  Newsletter: 
We would like to extend an invitation to all members to attend your associations’ officers and board of directors meeting which is on every 4th Thursday of the month…..    

Next meeting will be 6:30 pm Tuesday, March 25, 2014 at Mr. Emswiler’s home.

Submitted by: Susan Baird, President

